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On July 21, 2010 the Cedar Rapids Civil Rights Commission unanimously endorsed changes to the local civil rights ordinance.  The proposal was forwarded to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development for certification that the ordinance is substantially equivalent to the federal fair housing act.  After HUD certifies the proposal, the Commission will formally present the endorsed revised ordinance to the Mayor and City Council for public hearing. The proposed code:
· Protects individuals from housing discrimination based on the person’s lawful source of income, including alimony, worker’s compensation, SSI, Section 8 vouchers and other types of income or subsidies. Requires certain housing providers to accept Section 8 vouchers if the applicant passes personal background, credit and criminal history checks, the apartment or house meets HUD’s building code standards, and the rent does not exceed HUD’s limits. 
· Provides “across-the-board” coverage for all other protected classes of individuals in credit, education, employment, housing and public accommodations.

· Holds designers and builders of multifamily dwellings and public accommodations responsible for meeting Fair Housing Act and Americans with Disabilities Act accessibility standards from the date a certificate of occupancy is issued until compliance is achieved. 
· Provides for local enforcement of many Americans with Disabilities Act public accommodations provisions, including ADA Accessibility Guidelines (ADAAG) and barrier removal requirements. Applies to private and governmental activities and facilities.
· Spells out the rights and responsibilities of persons with disabilities to be accompanied in public by or to live with animals that assist, support or provide or perform a disability-related service or task.
· Protects individuals from discrimination based on association with someone in a protected class.
· Protects persons who file a complaint or lawfully oppose an unfair or discriminatory practice from retaliatory acts.
· Streamlines administration and enforcement.

· Extends the deadline for filing an administrative complaint to 300 days for credit, education, employment and public accommodation complaints, and to one year for housing complaints.
The University of Iowa Clinical Law Program prepared this fact sheet Please call Len Sandler at 319.335.9030 or send an email to leonard-sandler@uiowa.edu  if you have questions or comments. To obtain a copy of the existing code, the proposed code or this fact sheet (in alternate formats), please visit the Commission website at http://www.cedar-rapids.org/government/departments/civil-rights/pages/default.aspx  or contact the Commission by calling (319) 286-5036 or sending an email to civilrights@cedar-rapids.org.
